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Good day folks,

I'll make my plea brief. 16 years ago, I had a tumultuous pregnancy with 2 precious boys. At
27 weeks, they both came into this world. Beautiful, but not ready. 10 days later, my son
Tristan died in my hands fro m pulmonary failure and a brain bleed. My son Keegan fought
like a lion! His prognosis wasnt that much brighter than his brother's, yet 2 full months into his
life, we got to take him home.

Home for us was a temporary room on Lester Naval Base in Okinawa. We were there for the
NICU. My husband was stationed at Misawa AFB. I still had to make the trek with Keegan
back to northern Japan and eventually back to the states. Even after all that my son had
endured, at every appt we went to, they kept saying that we needed to get his vaccinations
done. All I wanted to do was to hold on to my one son that had survived, so of course I
complied.

Keegan was happy, sweet, content and quite healthy, although he was always about a month
behind on development. Yet it wasnt until we took him in for his 2 year shots that we saw him
take such a dramatic turn. We went in one week for his MMR and the nurse told us to come
back a week later to get a Prevnar shot. We did, at which time they gave Keegan a second
MMR shot in addition to the Prevnar. By that night, he was completely lethargic, crying
inconsolably, and stopped eating. We gave him Tylenol as the nurse prescribed, which only
seemed to make him worse. Over the next few weeks Keegan began to seem very lost in his
own world, got a "cold" that just never seemed to go away, began rocking himself and any
language he had seemed to disappear. He was diagnosed with autism at 2 1/2.

Now I am NOT against vaccinations, but I do believe that not every child should be on the
same schedule. After everything his little body had gone through, he did not have the capacity
to keep filtering all that garbage through his system without damage and injury. I also believe
that if you expect a more educated society to accept the ingredients in vaccinations, those
vaccinations need a serious overhaul in purity. 3/4 of the US population identified as
Christian. Aborted fetal cells and animals cells have to go if you plan to make vaccinations
mandatory, otherwise you are violating the First Amendment for 75% of the American people.
Can't do this folks.

Figure out a better way, a better schedule, better ingredients, safer for our kids, in compliance
with our Constitution.

Respectfully in hope,
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